October 6

Elizabeth G. Loboa, Ph.D. Provost and Vice President for
Academic Affairs

Dear Faculty and Staff,

These weekly updates will serve as a tool to keep you informed and engaged with SMU’s Academic
Affairs division as, together, we work toward achieving the goals that fall within our four priority areas
through 2025: 1) Academic Excellence, 2) Road to R1: Research and Scholarly/Creative Excellence,

3) 2016 — 2025 Strategic Plan, and 4) Inclu
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Perkins School of Theology
On Wednesday, | joined President Turner for the Perkins School of Theology's Executive Board

meeting. My remarks included undergraduate and graduate enroliment outcomes for fall 2023,
Perkins’ proposals to expand offerings in Dallas, Houston and beyond through the online modality,
and announced Neena Imam’s appointment as the inaugural Peter O’Donnell, Jr. Director of the
O’Donnell Data Science and Research Computing Institute.
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Academic Excellence

for Cold War Archives Research (CWAR) Fellowship

Graduate students Emma Armstrong and Rashida Shafiq have been selected for the prestigious
Cold War Archives Research (CWAR) Fellowship for the 2023-2024 academic year. The fellowship is
provided by the CWAR Institute at the Wilson Center in Washington, D.C. to train the next generation
of cold ward historians in archival research methods.

Congratulations, Emma and Rashida, on this significant accomplishment.

Southern Demographic Association

During summer 2023, the Office of Engaged Learning and the O’Donnell Data Science and Research
Computing Institute welcomed 12 students from across the country to participate in SMU’s second
annual “Data Science for Social Good” program. The program was funded by a National Science
Foundation (NSF) “Research Experiences for Undergraduates” (REU) grant.

Students engaged in a two-week data science boot camp, formed teams to tackle research projects,
and concluded their experience by competing in the “Three Minute Thesis” competition. Students of
the program have been invited to present their work at the Southern Demographic Association
annual meeting in San Antonio, October 18-20, 2023.

Thank you to the faculty and staff who worked together to make this experience possible. Learn
about each of the program'’s faculty/staff members and how they supported this program here.

SMU celebrates 75 years of pro bono legal clinics in Dallas

Dedman School of Law celebrated the 75th anniversary of its law clinics this past week with various
events throughout “Clinic Week,” including a keynote lecture by the president of the American Civil
Liberties Union (ACLU) Deborah N. Archer. The law clinics provide legal services for those in our
community who cannot afford a lawyer and provide law students with what is typically their first
experience working with a client. Throughout this week, law students have been given hours of pro
bono legal services under the supervision of their faculty supervisors.

Mary Spector, Associate Dean for Experiential Learning, and Jason P. Nance, Judge James Noel
Dean of Dedman School of Law, have co-authored an op-ed that was published in the Dallas
Morning News to commemorate Dedman Law’s 75 years of offering clinics that generate experiential
student learning outcomes and provide care for our community.

Road to R1: Research and Scholarly/Creative
Excellence

Reminder: Call for proposals University Research Council (URC) Travel and
Research Grant
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Proposals for the University Research


/-/media/Site/Provost/provost-office/Communications/communications/2023/cfp-urc-research-travel-grants-september-11-2023.pdf
/research/faculty-grants
mailto:lagail@smu.edu
https://www.nature.com/natecolevol/
/News/Featured/Climate-and-human-land-use-play-roles-in-Pacific-Island-wildfires
https://www.nature.com/articles/s41559-023-02212-8
https://commonfund.nih.gov/compass
https://commonfund.nih.gov/compass
https://feonix.org/
/News/Research/SMU-working-with-Feonix-Mobility-Rising-and-other-universities-to-improve-health-disparities
https://southwestreview.com/



https://pen.org/
/provost

